
Daily Report 02/20/15 

In the last 24 hours Annapolis Police officers responded to 83 calls for service and arrested 

8 people. 

Good News – On 02/19 Desirae Hurley, 26, of Annapolis was arrested for assisting with the 

robbery at Bay Forest Center on 02/16.  On 02/16 Michael Harsanyi robbed a woman in the 

parking lot and fled the area in a vehicle driven by Hurley.  Harsanyi was arrested on 

02/17.  Hurley was charged with armed robbery, robbery, conspiracy to commit armed robbery 

and robbery, two counts of theft, two counts of conspiracy to commit theft, and possession of 

CDS.  She was being held at the Jennifer Road Detention Center on a different case when she 

was served with this warrant.  She is being held at the Jennifer Road Detention Center on 

$50,000 bond for these charges. 

Theft – 201500000674 – 100 block of Main St – 02/19 at 10:10am:  A man entered a jewelry 

store and stole a sapphire and diamond “Princess Diana” style white gold ring worth over 

$21,000.  While talking with employees the man was able to steal the ring and hide it under his 

coat.  The man is described as a Caucasian male in his mid to late 50s, 6’01” tall.  He was last 

seen wearing a black knit hat, dark rimmed glasses, a knee length black wool coat, a grey 

sweater, white or light colored collared shirt, and dark pants and shoes.  After exiting the store he 

ran down Main Street towards Francis Street.  To see a photo of the suspect go to our Annapolis 

Police Facebook page. 

Hiring Police Officers 

Do you know someone interested in becoming a police officer?  Some jobs are just jobs, others 

are careers.  A career at the Annapolis Police Department gives you a chance to make a real 

difference.  We are hiring for entry level police officers.  To apply visit www.annapolis.gov, 

click on I WANT TO… and choose Apply for a Job.  The starting salary is $47,005 and testing 

for the positions starts in April.  For more information visit www.annapolis.gov/police and click 

on Career Opportunities.  For questions please contact policerecruiting@annapolis.gov.  

Community Conversation 

The Reverend Michelle Thorne Mejia and Police Chief Michael Pristoop invite you to attend this 

open conversation to further the relationship between the community and the Annapolis Police 

Department.  Chief Pristoop will make a brief presentation which will be followed by comments 

and questions.  

The conversation will be held at Eastport United Methodist Church, located at 926 Bay Ridge 

Avenue, on March 10, 2015 and will begin at 6:30 p.m. 

No Citizen Fingerprinting in February 

No citizen fingerprinting will be offered the remainder of February.  Citizen fingerprinting will 

resume on Monday, March 2nd.  
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If Your Tip to the Hotline Leads to an Arrest and Indictment of the Individuals that 

Committed the Above Crimes, You may be Eligible for a Cash Reward of Up to $2,000!!! 

 If you have information on the above crime contact: 

 Metro Crime Stoppers Hotline Toll Free 1-866-7LOCKUP. 

You can also provide information confidentially online through 

 http://www.metrocrimestoppers.net/ or 

 by texting “MCS plus your message” to CRIMES (274637) 

Calls are NOT Recorded AND Callers Remain Anonymous 

 

http://www.metrocrimestoppers.net/

